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October 10, 2006

MEMORANDUM                                                                  DRAFT

TO:

President, COM-FSM 

FROM: 
Acting Chairperson, Curriculum Committee_____

SUBJECT: 
Minutes of Committee Meeting—10/10/06

PRESENT:
Karen Simion (Acting Chair), Catherine Good, Arlene Dumantay, Dana Lee Ling, Benson Moses, Mariana Ben Dereas, Joe Felix Jr., Jimmy Hicks, Grilly Jack, Gardner Edgar and Rachel Hollingsworth.

The meeting was called to order at 11:15 a.m.  

.

OLD BUSINESS

Course Outlines

The following course outline was recommended for approval with minor modifications.

EN 201 Intro. To Literature – The modifications were #2 under course content it should read “The course will give a sense of the historical development of drama.”  #3 under course content should read, “The course will give a sense of the historical….”

Other Business

The Staff Senate is to nominate a faculty member to fill the vacant position on the Curriculum Committee.  There were three faculty members interested and one of them happens to hold a position on the Staff Senate Executive Committee.  Therefore, they referred the nomination back to the Curriculum Committee.  The Curriculum Committee decided to vote by secret ballot for one of the three interested members.  The faculty who will be nominated is pending waiting on e-votes from the state campus members.
NEW BUSINESS

The following were presented for first reading.  

· VEE 224 Video System and Products Servicing – Course Modification
· EN____  Literature of Fantasy and Science Fiction

The idea of streamlining the work of the Curriculum Committee has been discussed for several meetings.  At this meeting Rachel Hollingsworth presented an idea that the Committee agreed to experiment with on a trial basis.  The plan is that all Curriculum Committee members will be reminded that before submitting a proposal, the author of the proposal should have a content expert and a current member of the Curriculum Committee review the proposal.  A proposal could be a new course outline, course modification, program modification, new program, etc.  The author of the proposal should also provide interested parties at other campuses a chance to review the proposal before it is finalized for the Curriculum Committee’s consideration.  

Once the proposal has been approved by the content expert and Curriculum Committee member, please complete a final check for spelling, punctuation, grammar and formatting.  The proposal should then be submitted to the state campus IC or Division Chair for forwarding to the Chair or Acting Chair of the Curriculum Committee.  The Chair or Acting Chair of the Committee will then have one week to review the proposal and either send it electronically for the Committee to review and make comments or return to the author.  If the proposal is sent to the Committee for review, the Committee will have two (2) weeks to return comments to the Chair and from the Chair to the author for revisions.    
After two week comment period, the Chair or Acting Chair will bring the proposal to the Committee meeting for a vote.  

It was suggested that a BLOG be established  to make it easier for everyone to make comments on proposals.  The Acting Chair will look into this possibility.

The meeting adjourned at 12:15 pm.

